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I appreciate the necessity for a change caused by present market 
conditions, but request for such a change in the law should be ad­
dressed to the Legislature and not the Liquor Commission. The former 
has the power to amend or repeal, but not so the latter. The Commis­
sion can only administer the law as it has lieen enacted by the Legis­
lature. 

To: W. H. Towle, Chairman 
From: William H. Niehoff, Asst. 

Attorney-General 

Dept. 
Dept. 

July 14, 1942 

State Liquor Commission 
State Liquor Commission 

Sub.feet: Creclits _for the sale of malt liquor to vost exchanges 
The question has arisen as to ,vhether or not a wholesaler may 

legally extend credit for the sale of malt liquors to so-called "post 
exchanges." 

Chapter 250, Sec. 12-C, Public Laws of 1941. among other things, 
provides: "No licensee shall sell, or offer to sell, any malt liquors, 
,vine or spirits, except for cash, excepting credits extended by a hotel 
or club to bona fide registered guests or members." 

The prohibition of the extension of credit for the sale of malt liquors 
is directed to the licensee. If he extends credit for such sale, he clearly 
violates the law. ' 

To: State Liquor Commission 
From: William H. Niehoff, Asst. 

Attorney-General 

August 25, 1942 

Dept. State Liquor Commission 

iiubject: Sale of malt liquor on Nai:al Reservations by civilians 
Request has come to us from A. G. Hillberg, Lieutenant Commander, 

United States Navy Reservation at Portland, Maine, for information in 
regard to what steps should be taken to enable commissary contractors 
to sell beer in the construction camps. Particular request has been 
directed in reference to the construction camp on Long Island, Casco 
Bay, Maine. 

Our laws provide that no malt liquor intended for sale shall be 
manufactured in this State or sold at wholesale or at retail within the 
State without a license therefor issued by the State Liquor Commission. 

These laws would not apply to territory ceded by the State of Maine 
to the United States government in accordance with the acts of Con­
gress and the Laws of ~\laine. Such property vrnuld lie federal property 
over which the State would have no jurisdiction. If the Navy or any 
part of the Navy, being an im,trumentality of the federal government, 
wants to sell malt liquor on any of its territory they could do so with­
out a license from the State Liquor Commission. However, as I under­
stand the circumstance of this particular request, Lieutenant Com­
mander Hillberg ,vants to give authority to some civilian to sell beer 
on the Naval territory to civilian workmen. It is my opinion that he 
is without such authority. Under Naval Regulation General Order No. 
59, the sale of alcoholic beverages is expressly limited to officers' quar­
ters, officers' messes, and officers' clubs. Exceptions to this rule can be 
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